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COUNTY OF LAKE 
NOTICE OF INTENT 

TO ADOPT A MITIGATED NEGATIVE DECLARATION  

Project Title: Clover Creek Bridge (Bridge No. 14C-0015) Replacement on First Street; 
Federal Project No. BRLO-5914 (079); General Plan Conformity (GPC 12-10) and Initial 
Study (IS 12-27) 
Project Location:  Clover Creek Bridge at First Street, 300 feet west of Main Street, Upper Lake, 
CA; County of Lake Road Right-of-Way; Upper Lake 
USGS Quadrangle, Section 7, Township 15N, Range 9W 
 
Associated APN No.:   027-195-09, 027-196-011, 027-197-051 & 027-221-11 
 
Project Description:  The County of Lake Public Works Department, in cooperation with the Federal 
Highway Administration (FHWA) and the California Department of Transportation (Caltrans) is proposing 
to replace Bridge No. 14C-0015, located on First Street approximately 0.1 miles east of Main Street, near 
the community of Upper Lake. The project site is located in a residential setting and is closely bordered by 
fencing associated with residential development. The existing bridge is made of concrete that was recently 
rated as too narrow and is considered “functionally obsolete” based on the California Department 
Transportation’s (Caltrans) Structure Inventory and Appraisal Report.  The primary objective is to replace 
the existing bridge with a new structure that meets current design and safety standards, improves public 
safety, and provides long term value for the County. The existing channel appears to have a good alignment 
with the current bridge configuration. The proposed replacement structure is a three 12' X 8' cell cast-in-
place reinforced concrete box culvert and will typically slightly longer than the existing bridge. 
 

The public review period for the respective proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration based on Initial 
Study IS 12-27 will begin on November 9, 2020 and end on December 12, 2020.    You are encouraged 
to submit written comments regarding the proposed Mitigated Negative Declaration.  You may do so by 
submitting written comments to the Planning Division prior to the end of the review period.  Copies of the 
application, environmental documents, and all reference documents associated with the project are available 
for review through the Community Development Department, Planning Division; telephone (707) 263-
2221. Written comments may be submitted to the Planning Division or via email at 
sateur.ham@lakecountyca. gov.  
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